Town Of Truro Commonwealth of Massachusetts Energy Committee Minutes

January 14, 2021

A meeting of the Energy Committee was held on January 14, 2021, convened at 4:30p via GoToMeeting. Attending from the Energy Committee were Brian Boyle (Chair), Mark Farber, Bob Higgins-Steele, Nancy Medoff, James Nash, and Todd Schwebel of the Committee. Also attending was Jarrod Cabral, Truro DPW Director, and Robert Weinstein, Truro Select Board Chair and Liaison to the Truro Energy Committee.

Minutes of the December 9, 2020 minutes were approved.

Jarrod Cabral: Jarrod reported that the Post Closure Use permit for the Truro Transfer Station is complete and registered on the property deed and discussions on potential use for a future solar facility will be held in the near future. Jarrod also reported that underground infrastructure for town EV charging stations is complete and the actual stations are slated to begin installation next week.

Town Projects. Bob reported that grants to replace windows in town buildings is moving forward.

CVEC. Mark had conversations and received a draft proposal from CVEV regarding potentially enlisting their assistance for the sale of the Truro Net Metering Credits.

Solar Net Metering Credits. See CVEC update above.

Net Zero and Passive House. Bob provided an update on passive house advancements.

Walsh Property. Todd provided a status on the Walsh Property Planning Committee as a sitting member. Bob Weinstein recommended the EC to review the Walsh Property Charter regarding assignment of a Liaison. R. Weinstein suggested the Committee research the ability to also assign a Liaison.

Cloverleaf. No action on this topic since last meeting.

Solar Inventory. It was reported that there are 326 solar sites in Truro, with 40 new sites added in 2020.

Public Comment. No members of the public were present.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 14, 2021 at 4:30p. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:30 p.

 \circ

James P. Nash

Office of Town Clerk
Treasurer – Tax Collector

MAR – 9 2021

Received TOWN OF TRURO